
                 
 

Friday 7th May 2021 |  Week 3 Term 2 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Next week sees the commencement of NAPLAN for students in Years 3 and 5. All tests will be online 

with the exception of the writing test for Year 3 which will still be a written test. These tests will occur 

over the next two weeks with results being forwarded as soon as they become available. Please see 

Naplan timetable attached. 

The canteen is now fully operational after having an upgrade! Please see the contact number for the 

canteen below. A huge thank you to the team of people from the P&C and our school for managing 

the upgrade of the canteen. A reminder, orders for the canteen can be taken on the school app.  

At Dubbo West Public School, we have an expectation that students will play in the sun with a hat. If 

your child does not have a hat they will be asked to move to the undercover area. Please remind your 

child to take their hat to school each day.  School bucket hats and cap hats can be purchased from the 

office. Office hours are 8:30am – 3:30pm daily.  

 

I would like to thank those members of community who came along to our P&C meeting last night. 

The meeting was relaxed with a new executive voted in. I look forward to working with you and to 

your support on our journey for Dubbo West. I would also like to thank the outgoing P&C who 

persevered throughout what has been a very difficult time and who still managed to achieve 

wonderful results for our school.  

 

We have discovered an outbreak of head lice at this school. This is not a cause for serious concern 

however, head lice are extremely contagious and children need to be treated. In order to determine if 

your child has been infected with head lice, we are asking all parents to inspect their child’s hair. We 

suggest that you look for the following symptoms or signs that would indicate the presence of head 

lice:  

General: child scratching his/her head excessively. 

On pillows:  fine black powder or pale coloured material. 

In the hair:  signs of lice eggs (‘nits’) – cream or coffee coloured specks close to hair roots. 

Lice:  small white or ‘greyish’ parasites the approximate size of a pin-head. 
 

Thank you to our wonderful P&C for organising such a fabulous range of gifts for our Mother’s Day 
stall which provides a fabulous opportunity for our children to purchase a special gift for the special 
person in their life. Dubbo West Public School would like to wish all women in our community a Happy 
Mother’s Day. 

Remember: “A mum’s hug lasts long after she lets go”.   

Regards, 

 

Eileen Day 

Principal 

 

 

 

Important Dates 

to Remember 

P&C Meeting—AGM 

Thursday 6th May 2021 

2022 Opportunity Class 

Online Application 

Closes 

Friday 7th May 2021-5pm 

Naplan Commences 

Tuesday 11th May  

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT 

Please keep an eye on our 

school app for regular 

updates and information. 

 

NOTES SENT HOME 

WEEK 3 

Soccer Knockout 

Dubbo Show K-2 

Canteen has a new contact number : 02 6882 8676 

 

 

 

School Caps $10.00 

Available at school office 



                 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CROSS COUNTRY 

Last Thursday we held our school Cross Country at Pioneer Park. All students attended from Year 2 to 6. It was HOT but 

was a definitely a great afternoon. To start, we would like to say a huge congratulations to all students who participated 

in the Cross Country. The confidence, determination and most of all enthusiasm of all students was amazing.  

The following students represented Dubbo West Public School at the District Cross Country on the 5th of May: Taine 

McEwen, Cruz McEwen, Breanna Semmler, Shaelirra Milson, Linden Camm, Almirah Burns, Isaiah Richards, Rylee Slab-

bon, Chace Ford, Dion Pevy-West, Jayda Hill, Kannen Webb, Michael Hume, Ari Dale, Ollie Idowu, Lucy Papworth, Cohen 

Wall, Dylan Semmler, Joe Edwards, Zac Elbourne-Binns, Tyeisha Kirby, Roseanne Kappo, Minnie Lane, Isaiah Spence,    

Hayley Townend, Gemma Elbourne-Binns, Amaya Sasse. 

PSSA Soccer Knock Out 
On Thursday 6th May Dubbo West's girls and boys PSSA Knock-out Soccer teams went to Hans Claven Oval to play round 1 

against Dubbo South Public School.  

Boys played first, coming out with great enthusiasm and sportsmanship. Playing a hard game against the South boys they 

unfortunately we're defeated.  

The girls came out on fire and were in control of the play for the majority of the game. Holding possession and working well 

as a team lead to Jayleah Jackson successfully getting 2 goals and Ollie Idowu scoring 1.  

The girls played strong throughout and were holding a tied match looking for a solid win. They were unfortunately            

defeated in the final seconds of the game! 

 

It was a pleasure to take two teams full of enthusiastic students out to play and hopefully with a little more preparation next 

year will see both teams progress into round 2 of the knockout competition!  



                 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  NAPLAN Organisation 2021 

 
 

 

  

Times 

Tuesday 
Week 4 

11th May 

Wednesday 

Week 4 

 12th May 

Thursday 
Week 4 

13th May 

Monday 

Week 5 

17th May 

Year 3 

9:30-10:20 
Writing 

40 minutes 

Numeracy 
45 minutes 

Reading 
45 minutes 

TBA 
Catch up week 

 
10:30-11:15 

Language con-

ventions 

40 minutes 

    

Year 5 

9:30-10:20 
Writing 

40 minutes 

Reading 
50 minutes 

Numeracy  
50 minutes 

TBA 
Catch up week 

 
10:30-11:15 

Language  

conventions 

40 minutes 

    



                 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headlice Alert 
We have discovered an outbreak of head lice at this school. This is not a cause for serious concern however, 
head lice are extremely contagious and children need to be treated. 

In order to determine if your child has been infected with head lice, we are asking all parents to inspect their 
child’s hair. We suggest that you look for the following symptoms or signs that would indicate the presence of 
head lice: 

General: child scratching his/her head excessively. 

On pillows:  fine black powder or pale coloured material. 

In the hair:  signs of lice eggs (‘nits’) – cream or coffee coloured specks close to hair roots. 

Lice:  small white or ‘greyish’ parasites the approximate size of a pin-head. 

If you notice any of the above signs, or if you require further information, please contact your local pharmacy or 
look on the supermarket shelf, as treatment is readily available and easy to apply. 

We seek your help in ensuring this problem is solved quickly by determining if your child is affected and seeking 
recognised head lice treatment if necessary. 



                 
 

  


